
 PLACEHOLDER REPORT 

Bill 139 - Proposed Transition Regulation Associated 
with the Amendments to the Province’s Land Use 
Planning Appeal System 

Date:  December 28, 2017 
To:  Planning and Growth Management Committee 
From:  Acting Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division and the City 
Solicitor 
Wards:  All 

SUMMARY 

This report summarizes and comments on the proposed transition regulation associated 
with Bill 139, the Building Better Communities and Conserving Watersheds Act, 2017, 
which was given Royal Assent on December 12, 2017.  The report also provides 
recommendations for Council's consideration with respect to the transition policies being 
proposed. 

This report will be made available prior to the Planning and Growth Management 
Committee Meeting scheduled for January 15, 2018. 

CONTACT 

Kerri A. Voumvakis, Director, Strategic Initiatives, Policy & Analysis, City Planning 
Division, Tel: 416-392-8148, Email: Kerri.Voumvakis@toronto.ca 
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City Solicitor 
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